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S&P Global Ratings changes outlook for Bank of Åland Plc

S&P Global Ratings is changing the outlook for the Bank of Åland Plc (Ålandsbanken Abp) from stable
to negative. At the same time, the ratings agency is affirming the Bank of Åland’s long-term issuer
credit rating of BBB+ and its short-term issuer credit rating of A-2.

The background to this change in outlook is S&P Global Ratings’ own model for calculating capital
strength, the risk-adjusted capital (RAC) ratio, which diverges significantly from the official capital
adequacy regulations that apply to European banks.

For further information, please contact:

Peter Wiklöf, Managing Director and Chief Executive, Bank of Åland Plc, tel +358 40 512 7505

https://www.alandsbanken.com/about-us/debt-investors/rating
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